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Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

My situation is that of an expatriate Australian living in both Europe and the UK for the last 30 years. I left Australia with my parents when they emigrated to first England and then Germany. Subsequently I have lived in the UK. I feel that the role of the expatriate community is important, as many Austalian-origin citizens are in the same position as I am. Although embassy staff and facilities are always on hand to provide assisstance and support, it seems to me that other cultural and socio-economic aspects of expatriate identity are often ignored. There are no invitations to the large expatriate community to share their knowledge or to support new arrivals in foreign countries. The embassy structure and the finances of the Australian overseas missions do not allow a wider role, but there is a clear resource of talent willing to do offer support for Australians abroad which is not being utilised fully at present.
